
    
 

 
 
 

 
WHY Coalition 

Friday, August 18, 2023  
Teams Meeting 

 
  
 
 
 
 

Attendees: 

 Brandi Archer (Thurston Juvenile Ct)  Bia Carlini (ADAI)  Sarah Ellsworth (ESD 113) 

 Edica Esqueda (WTSC) - Excused  Derek Franklin (WASAVP)  Steve Freng (WASAVP) 

 Harrison Fontaine (HCA)  Heidi Glesmann (DOH)  Dixie Grunenfelder (OSPI) - Excused 

 Kristen Haley (DOH)  Will Hitchcock (DOH)  Staci Hoff (WTSC) 

 Kerry Holifield (CSCHC)  Alicia Hughes (HCA)  Kasey Kates (HCA) 

 Lyndsey Kellum (ADAI)  Doua Kha (OSPI)  Jason Kilmer (CCSAP) 

 James Madsen (WAJCA)  Mark Medalen (WTSC)  Nikki Meline (DOH) 

 Megan Moore (WA Public Health 
Association)  Stacey Okland (WASAVP)  Alyssa Pavitt (Prevention Voices) 

 
Julie Peterson (Foundations for 
Healthy Generations)  Eliza Powell (NW HIDTA)  Sherry Rudolph (WA State PTA) 

 Mary Segawa (LCB)  Alex Sirotzki (WA Poison Center)  Lt. Courtney Stewart (WSP) - Excused 

 Liz Wilhelm (PSCBW)  Martha Williams (HCA)  Kendra Wilson (HCA) 

 Me’kyel Bailey (DOH) – Excused  Sonja Pipek (HCA)  Guest: 

 Guest:   Guest:   Guest:  

 Guest:   Guest:   Guest:  
 

  
 
 

N
o Agenda Items  Time Lead Summary Meeting Notes 

1.  

Welcome, introductions 
and Team Building 

9:05 Mary 
Segawa  
WHY Co-

Chair 

Question of the Day:  
What is something — a food or activity — that you 
tried reluctantly, and it turns out you like it? 

2.  

NW HIDTA 
Px and Treatment 
Grantees, Dept of Health 
Grantees, and a DBHR 
RFA Update 
 

9:20 
 Eliza Powell, 

NW HIDTA 
Heidi 

Glesmann & 
Liz Wilhelm, 

DOH 

Action: How can WHY members support your work?  
WHY members were requested to review the new 
grantees and how they might collaborate with the 
new grantees. 
 
Eliza Powell provided a PPT outlining the work NW 
HIDTA has been promoting and the prevention and 

 



Kasey Kates, 
DBHR 

treatment work that will be supported with the recent 
grant awards.  The grant period started July 1.  
Another RFP will be offered in January 2024. 
 
Heidi Glesmann reviewed where DOH is in the process 
of their grant awards.  Heidi presented a PPT overview 
of the program, the current partnerships.  Liz provided 
information about the capacity building grants.  Eleven 
grantees will hopefully start their contract October 1, 
2023.  The funding priorities were reviewed, as well as 
policy, systems and environmental change and the 
related strategies.  The mentoring facet the grant 
entailed and the mentoring objectives were explained.  
Heidi shared the project timeline.   
 
Kasey Kates provided a short update on DBHR’s 
recent request for Application (RFA); the awardees 
have been confirmed.  Funding includes two year 
Dedicated Cannabis Account (DCA) (six awardees), one 
year DCA (five awardees), and two year MHPP (10 
awardees).  Conversations are occurring concerning 
Opioid funding opportunities going forward. 

3.  

Conference report out: 
CADCA Mid-Year 
Montana Institute 
SAPST 
NPN 

10:00 

General 
Discussion 

Action: What conference have you attended this 
summer?  What was your Ah Ha moment during that 
conference? 
 
Sara Ellsworth attended a transporting communities 
conversation and has been advocating for prevention 
work. Please contact Sara for more information. 

Kasey Kates was just sent this article and has started 
to dive into it ( https://www.samhsa.gov/blog/back-
to-school-and-mental-health-supporting-
children?utm_source=SAMHSA&utm_campaign=2482
962d75-
EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2023_08_16_07_50&utm_mediu
m=email&utm_term=0_-2482962d75-
%5BLIST_EMAIL_ID%5D) .   

 
Mary Segawa shared about recent concerns she 
received related to vaping in school.  Members 
engaged in the discussion.  Another article was 
highlighted that one drink can increase blood 
pressure.  Common attitudes that need to be 
addressed, such as parents providing children vape 
products to keep them from smoking, etc., were 
shared. 
 

4.  
Communications Team 
Cannabinoid Team 

10:10 
 

Kendra 
Wilson 

 

Communications Team July and August meeting 
review: The August meeting was yesterday.  The group 
is exploring a couple of projects including a review of 
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Harrison 
Fontaine/ 

Martha 
Williams 

the previously printed Prevention history timeline 
(looking updating and expanding the project).  
Additions to the current brochures can be emailed to 
Kendra at Kendra.wilson@hca.wa.gov.  Kendra will 
provide the current timeline brochure to interested 
members.   
 
A second project is related to an update to the Start 
Talking Now website and will have a DBHR fellow to 
assist with the planning.  
 
Drafts of both projects will be presented to WHY 
members as the projects move through the process. 
 
Cannabinoid Team July meeting review: At the July 
meeting the team discussed the steps to rulemaking 
to implement E2SSB 5367, which would include: 
• Determining a threshold for detectable amounts of 

THC 
• Prohibiting production, processing, and sale of 

synthetically derived cannabinoids 
• Effects on licensee and public 

The team also received an article from the FDA and 
FTC about selling copycat foods containing Delta-8 
THC (FDA, FTC Warn Companies for Selling Copycat 
Foods Containing Delta-8 THC). 
 
Call to Action: WHY members were requested to take 
an active part in LCB’s rulemaking process. 

5.  Meeting wrap up 
 

10:25 
 Martha Martha reviewed the Action Items from the meeting 

thus far. 

6.  

Round Table Member 
updates 

10:30 

 

Call to action: What can WHY members do? 
 
Martha: The nomination period for Prevention Awards 
closed last week.  13 nominations were received; 
thank you to all who promoted the Awards.  What can 
you do?  Rejoice with me! 
 
Kasey: Prevention Summit proposal submission 
window has been extended.  SPE Strategic Plan should 
be unveiled at the Summit. 
 
Heidi: Since mid-July DOH is actively recruiting for 
Mykel’s position.  She has moved to a policy section 
position.   
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/washingto
n/doh/jobs/4169967/policy-systems-and-
environmental-changes-coordinator-hsc3-
doh7600?sort=PostingDate%7CDescending&pagetype
=jobOpportunitiesJobs  
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 Action Items/Decisions 

# Action Item Assigned To: Date 
Assigned: 

Date 
Due: Status 

 
WHY members were requested to 
take an active part in LCB’s 
rulemaking process. 

WHY 
members 8/18/2023   

 

Regarding recent grants from NW 
HIDTA, DOH, and DBHR:  WHY 
members were requested to review 
the new grantees and how they might 
collaborate with the new grantees. 

WHY 
members 8/18/2023   

 
Kendra will provide the current 
timeline brochure to interested 
members. 

Kendra 8/18/2023   

 
 
 

Sara: ESDs have added new SAPs in school districts 
and their work was highlighted. 
 
Steve: WASAVP is incorporating Prevention Voices 
into their work.   
 
Liz: October 23 DOH will be hosting the YTTPCC 
meeting prior to the Prevention Summit. 
 
Nikki: You Can campaign will be doing messaging 
around suicide prevention month.  There are materials 
such as posters that are available for distribution.  
Another You Can project is the video content.  
Submissions can be accepted through September.  
More information can be found at  
https://www.youcanwa.org/share-a-video-of-your-
happy-place/.  
 
Mary: August 18 LCB Roundtable.  Research unit 
positions have been filled.  Mary’s liaison position is 
posted; please forward to your networks. 

7.  

Adjourn  11:00 Mary 
Segawa 
WHY Co-

Chair 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:40 a.m. 
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